MINUTES OF MONTHLY TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING OF FEBRUARY 16, 1999

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present:  Schmidt, Parker, Leech, Norris, Hubbell                                                  Audience 29

Absent:  None

1. The pledge to the flag was given and Supervisor Schmidt convened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

2. Minutes of the February 8, 1999 special meeting and February 8, 1999 closed meeting were approved as submitted.  The minutes of the January 14, 1999 meeting were approved as written except to change a statement in #13 page 2 to read “E. Knoechel asked what action had been taken as a result of the inquiry the previous month into the status of Pine Hill Nursery.”  The minutes are filed for audit.

3. Expenditures of the Township, Fire District, and EMS District were approved as submitted.

4. Reports were accepted from the EMS Director, Fire Chief, Treasurer and Zoning Administrator.  Rick Aenis, Postmaster of the Eastport post office, gave a report on the status of the post office re-location.  Post office officials will do a feasibility study in the near future.  An open meeting will be held following the study.   Anyone who has any property to be considered for the new post office may present it at that time.  The post office prefers to lease rather than buy property.  Their present lease runs through February 2000.  

5. Public Comments were received from T. Sommerfeldt who reported the County Road Commission opened the bids for road paving today.  The Torch Lake Township work went to Elmers.  The cost of asphalt came in at a lower cost than that which had been quoted.  Hoeft commented on damage done to his property at Third and Prospect by snow plows, trucks, etc.due to the way the road was paved and suggested the Road Commission fill in that corner.  Schmidt will ask Hunt to meet with them at the location.  Hoeft also stated the wash from Dock Road runs down into Torch Lake and may be the reason about 6’ of blacktop in front of the ramp has settled.  He also expressed concern about the telephone poles stored on the ground at the Day Park in that they may have creosote on the bottom that may seep into the ground and ultimately into Torch Lake.

6. Announcements:  The Grand Traverse Band of Ottawa and Chippewa Indians granted $22000 to the Township EMS to be applied toward the purchase of the ambulance as a result of an application prepared and submitted by Knoechel.  Norris was requested to write a resolution of acknowledgement.  The General Fund Budget Hearing, Ambulance District Budget Hearing and Annual Meeting will be held on March 27, 1999 at 9:00 a.m. in the Township Hall.  Volunteers are still needed to serve on various Township commissions and committees.  Michigan Compiled Laws are now accessible on the Internet at http://www.michiganlegislature.org. 

7. EMS Past Due Billings: It was moved by Norris, seconded and passed unanimously to authorize Ditlow to proceed with small claims court actions against the delinquent accounts listed in his memo of January 19, 1999 for which valid addresses can be obtained.

8. EMS Employee Agreement:  The board approved the addition to the Employment Agreement as written by Ditlow in his memo of January 20, 1999 with the addition at the end “with 14 day notice” and the sentence “Torch Lake Township is an “at will” employer.”  Ditlow is to re-write the Employment Agreement with a copy to the clerk for distribution to the board and filing.

9. EMS Discipline Policy:  Part 3 item 2, change “confronted with the charges” to “notified of the complaint”;  Part 4 item 3, add “if warranted” between “order” and “by” Part 5 item 2E change “were” to “where”; Part 5.2.A, change “hearing” to “hearing body”; Part 5.2.D, change to read “The hearing body, by a majority vote of the members present…..”.  Ditlow to re-write and Schmidt to submit to Risk Management for their comments.  The guidelines as submitted will be followed in the meantime.
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10. EMS Billing Policy:  The board concurred the geographical boundaries of the EMS need to be defined.  Inclusion of intercept service in the coverage of costs was not the intention of the Board at the time the Township took over the Ambulance group nor was it provided for in the adopted billing policy.  There was extensive discussion by the board, with audience participation, as to whether the policy should be revised to include those costs.    Ditlow’s memo of February 15, 1999 stated the air charge by North Flight is $2900 base rate and $19 a mile which would mean an average run from Torch Lake Township would be $3200.  Their ground charge is $535 and $5 a mile which comes to around $680 from Torch Lake Township.  These are costs over which the Township would have no control.  Norris volunteered to work with the Director and Billing Officer to try to develop more information.  The board deferred making a change until more facts are presented.  Schmidt stated that he is very accessible to all the township residents and is more than willing to discuss concerns they may have.  The attendance at tonight’s meeting indicated many had questions and/or concerns about the billing policy and he expressed disappointment that only two or three had contacted him to discuss it prior to the meeting.

11. Resolution on Sealed Bids:  It was moved by Schmidt and seconded to approve the Resolution Pertaining to Requirement of Competitive Sealed Bids dated February 13, 1999.  Roll call vote: aye – Norris, Parker, Schmidt, Hubbell Leech; nay – none.    

12. Fire Truck Refurbishment  It was moved by Parker, seconded and passed unanimously to authorize the Fire Chief to accept the bid submitted by Front Line Services in their letter of January 6, 1999 to refurbish the 1977 Pierce/Hendrickson pumper.  

13. Fence Viewer Appointment  Michigan law requires townships to have an appointed fence viewer whose job is to arbitrate fence disputes.  It was moved by Leech, seconded and passed unanimously to appoint Hubbell as Fence Viewer for Torch Lake Township.

14. Federal Poverty Income Standards for 1999 Assessments: It was moved by Leech, and seconded to approve the resolution to adopt the Federal Poverty Income Standards for 1999 Assessments.  Roll call vote:  aye – Parker, Norris, Hubbell, Leech, Schmidt; nay – none.

15. Salary Resolutions:    It was moved by Hubbell and seconded to approve the resolution to keep the salary of the trustees at the current level of $1500 each for the 1999-2000 fiscal year.  Roll call vote:  aye – Hubbell, Norris, Parker, Schmidt, Leech; nay – none.  It was moved by Schmidt and seconded to increase the salary of supervisor to $9000 and assessor to $16000 for a total combined salary of $25000 for the 1999-2000 fiscal year.  Roll call vote:  aye, Parker, Schmidt, Norris, Hubbell, Leech; nay – none.  It was moved by Parker and seconded to keep the salary of treasurer at the current level of $8300 for the 1999-2000 fiscal year.  Roll call vote:  aye – Norris, Hubbell, Parker, Leech, Schmidt; nay – none.  It was moved by Leech and seconded to keep the salary of clerk at the current level of $8800 for the 1999-2000 fiscal year.  Roll call vote:  aye – Hubbell, Parker, Schmidt, Norris, Leech; nay – none.

16. Fire Budget Hearing:  The hearing will be held on March 22, 1999 at 7:30 p.m.  The township board will hold a special meeting at 9:00 a.m. on March 29, 1999 to discuss and approve township budgets.

17. Planner’ Revised Contract:  Postponed to next meeting.

18. Board Concerns:  Norris noted the Grand Traverse Bay Watershed Authority listed her as township supervisor in their partner’s list and she has asked them to correct the error.  Leech asked about the status of the EMS refund list and requested that agendas not be revised within 24 hours of the meeting unless it is to conduct urgent last minute business.  Upon inquiry from Parker, the board agreed the grant money of $22000 be applied to the ambulance purchase as a double payment.  
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19. Public Concerns:  Eckenberg  suggested, in relation to zoning ordinance violators who do not correct their violations, the township perform the clean-up and charge the costs to the violator, placing a lien on the property until payment is   received.  Knoechel noted applications for grants to the Munson Regional Healthcare Foundation are due on March 1.  He is going to try to put one together for funds to purchase a new automated external defibrillator.

20. Circuit Court Case 98-7567-CZ:  At 11:00 p.m., it was moved by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously to go into closed session as discussion of the case in open session could be financially harmful to the Township and there was confidential attorney correspondence to discuss.  The board returned to open session at 11:09 p.m.  It was moved by Parker, seconded and passed unanimously to accept the recommendation of the attorney in his confidential letter of February 16, 1999.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:11 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk
